
5/16/92 

Dear i'lrs. O'Brien, 

Thank you very much for your letter of the 9th. 

I've heard nothing more from Wisconsin. I hope they are able to proceed with the 
scientific testing. 

We do keep a mailing list and I'm sure you are already on it. We always hope against 
probability that I'll be•able to publish more. 

There have been changes in publishing attitudes.'hook publishers are now fighting 
to oe able to print JFK assassination books but nothing really good or depenable has 
appeared and much that is terrible, probably misleading more young people but mislead-
ing all. Reporters now call me more often, from all media. 

I do appreciate your concern for my health. If•it dfteriorates no more I'II be both 
lucky and happy. 

And, at my age and with all that is wrong with me I'm lucky to still be here and 
lucky to be able to do anything. 

I do stay busy, too! 

Again thanks and all best wishes, 

harold Weisberg 
books herewith 


